
Please Note: These minutes are pending Board approval. 
Board of Education 

Newtown, Connecticut 
 

Minutes of the Board of Education meeting held on January 25, 2022 at 7:00 p.m. in the Council 
Chambers, 3 Primrose Street. 
 
 D. Zukowski, Chair    L. Rodrigue 

J. Vouros, Chair      A. Uberti 
D. Ramsey, Secretary    T. Vadas  
D. Cruson                 4  Staff 
R. Harriman (left at 8 p.m.)              1  Public   

 J. Kuzma      2 Press 
 J. Larkin     
 C. Savo (absent) 
 M. Irvine (absent) 
  
Ms. Zukowski called the meeting to order at 7:02 p.m. 
Item 1 – Pledge of Allegiance 
Item 2 – Technology Budget 
Dennis Colclough spoke about the technology budget.  The highlights were Chromebooks and 
the new Blackboard System which took the place of School Messenger.  EduClimber is the new 
data system.  This budget is consistent with previous years and has minimal increases. 
 
Mrs. Larkin asked the major driver of this budget. 
Mr. Colclough said the two large increases were equipment and Chromebooks. 
 
Item 3 – Continuing Education 
Jennifer Arnold presented this budget.   
Mrs. Larkin asked if the summer programs were available for every Newtown student. 
Ms. Arnold said they are offered for K-12 students.   
 
Mrs. Larkin asked if any revenue was generated. 
Ms. Arnold said we do but most goes to expenses such as salaries, supplies and scholarships.  
 
Ms. Zukowski asked where the adult continuing education fees went to. 
Ms. Arnold said that money goes to pay for the teachers, our brochure, membership dues, and 
supplies. 
 
Item 4 – Plant Budget 
Bob Gerbert presented this budget. 
Mrs. Harriman noted the amazing job Mr. Gerbert has done changing the tenor of the 
department along with the large amount of cost savings he made.  When Sandy Hook School 
was built we knew there would be costs for landscaping and asked where we stood with that.  
Mr. Gerbert reported that we were in the middle of the landscaping contract and they service the 
moat area once a month.  We also contribute to the landscaping budget. 
 
Ms. Zukowski noted that due to Covid we needed a lot more cleaning supplies and asked where 
we were with their costs because they are going down. 
Mr. Gerbert said that the costs are unknown.  With Covid there was a lot of focus on the 
pandemic with cleaning and sanitizing but then we learned the transmission was more airborne.  
This year it has been focused more on ventilation, masks and testing.  We bought a lot of 
products so we have a good supply. 
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Ms. Zukowski said we have tried to make our buildings more sustainable in terms of energy, 
gas, and oil and asked for a graph over the last 10 years regarding kilowatt hours and use of 
propane and gas that we can possibly use for next year’s budget and for the CFF committee.  
She also asked for what we saved on maintenance to show the results of our investment. 
 
Item 5 – Benefits 
Mrs. Vadas spoke about this budget and was joined by Bjorn Burke, Assistant Financial 
Director. 
   
Mr. Ramsey inquired about tuition reimbursement for teachers seeking degrees. 
Dr. Rodrigue said teachers can submit reimbursement to go on to their masters.  This has been 
negotiated with the teachers for a long time. 
 
Item 6 – General Services Budget 
Mr. Cruson asked for an estimate of how many hours it took to process the paper time sheets. 
Mrs. Vadas said we have two full-time staff in payroll.  Even if we had a system in place there 
would still be clerical work.  It probably takes two to three days to get the time sheets in and 
enter them in the system. 
 
Ms. Zukowski asked if a lot of the need for substitutes was Covid-related.  
Mrs. Vadas said that besides sickness, we need substitute teachers for those on leave.  We use 
university interns and our building substitutes are paid all year.   
 
Dr. Rodrigue said that prior to the pandemic we looked to bring in more building subs who are 
there every day.  The pandemic is less relevant here.  Teachers are out for a number of 
reasons. 
 
Mrs. Kuzma asked if we were fully staffed with building subs and if they rotate between 
buildings. 
Dr. Rodrigue noted were are not fully staffed and they stay with one building. 
 
Ms. Zukowski mentioned the early retirement incentive we had. 
Mrs. Vadas noted we had one for the current year and for next year.  We expect around 8 or 10 
teachers to retire but also anticipate a potential shortage in non-certified positions.    
 
Security Budget: 
Mark Pompano presented this budget. 
 
Mr. Ramsey asked if we provided security guards for the private schools. 
Mr. Pompano said the Police Department provides an armed security guard for St. Rose which 
is paid for by the Archdioces.  St. Rose, Waldorf and Housatonic have members on our security 
committee and maintain channels to reach the police department. 
 
Mr. Ramsey asked about security officer recertification. 
Mr. Pompano said any armed security officer has to go to a training course in Meriden.  The 
police department used to pay for that but we will start covering that expense.   
 
Mr. Cruson asked about the fingerprint machine. 
Mr. Pompano said the State recently went to an automated system but he is still using ink which 
gets better results.  The latest cost for the electronic system is $8,500.   
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Ms. Zukowski noted there was over $100,000 in capital equipment. 
Mr. Pompano said that was for the camera system which is guaranteed for five years. There will 
be no cost until July of 2028. 
 
Item 7 – Transportation Budget 
Bjorn Burke presented this budget. 
Ms. Zukowski noted that only one company submitted a transportation bid and asked how many 
there were in previous years. 
 
Mrs. Vadas said possibly three but there was only one this year.  She reached out to other bus 
companies and financial directors who were only seeing one or two companies submit with high 
increases.  There is also a lack of drivers.  Equipment could also be a reason because of new 
equipment requirements.  We are looking at an 8.5%.  There will be a lot of moving pieces so 
we need to have discussions with All-Star and the Board. 
 
Ms. Zukowski asked for a list of all capital projects, the estimated tax increase with our budget, 
and what the tax increase would be if capital projects were taken by the nonrecurring account.   
 
Dr. Rodrigue spoke to Dan Rosenthal and they don’t want to mislead with the amount. 
Ms. Zukowski asked to contact Mr. Tait for the tax increase for the Town so we could have the 
entire tax increase.   
Dr. Rodrigue suggested if the Board had any questions she would like to have those in advance 
of Thursday’s meeting. 
 
Item 8 – Public Participation 
MOTION: Mr. Cruson moved to adjourn.  Mrs. Kuzma seconded.  Motion passes unanimously. 
 
Item 9 – Adjournment 
The meeting adjourned at 9:15 p.m. 
 
      Respectfully submitted: 
 
       
 
 
      ____________________________ 
            Donald Ramsey 
         Secretary 
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